
Learners today  -  Leaders tomorrow éééé... Page 1 

 

 

Julie Hommelhoff                   21st February,  2019 

               Principal                                                      

NEWSLETTER 
PO Box 66 NORTH BENDIGO 3550 

SCHOOL : www.lightningreefps.vic.edu.au 

    Phone: 5443 2501                                                                                             
   ELC :  www.bendigoregionalymca.org.au 

                                                   Phone: 5444 6666 

Please remember 

smoking is 

banned within 

four metres of  an 

entrance to all 

Victorian Schools  

and within the 

school grounds 

BE YOUR BEST BE RESPECTFUL BE CO-OPERATIVE  

  

BE RESPONSIBLE 

 

 

Monday 

March 11th 

Labour Day.  

March 14th 

and 15th  

Student 

Free Days. 

School Council ï WANTED Representatives 

We are in need of more parent representatives to be on our wonderful School  

Council. Come and be a part of our studentsô education and help to create an even 
better school for everyone in the community.  

Talk with current members or previous members to understand what a staff person 
does on School Council and how you can make a difference to our school.  Please 
see the office for a nomination form. 

 

SLC (Student Leadership Council) 

Three to six students are busy fine tuning their speeches and identifying qualities 
they look for in leaders. Voting will occur soon.  

 

Breakfast Club 

 

Lily is our Student Helper at Breakfast Club every Wednesday and 
Thursday this term. Well done Lily! 

 

 

Dahlia and Arts 

We are very excited to once again be part of the Eaglehawk Dahlia and Arts  

Festival in 2019. We will be participating in the Eaglehawk UFS Dispensary Gala 
Parade. The theme for the annual street parade is óWe are Oneô. The procession 
starts in Bright Street and proceeds to Darling Street along High Street. Students 
have been invited to represent our school in this parade and notes have been sent 
out. Notes need to be returned ASAP so final numbers can be gathered and final 
organisation will begin. We look forward to a fantastic day at the event. 

Have a great weekend, 

Jo Ryan 

Assistant Principal 

http://www.lightningreefps.vic.edu.au
http://www.bendigoregionalymca.org.au
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Head Lice 

Please continue to check your child/childrenôs hair so 

we can start 2019 head lice free. 

Thank you. 

Class Interruptions 

It is understandable that there will be times when you have been unable to inform your child of an early pick up, 
appointment or other messages. To avoid class time interruptions please try to have these arrangements organised 
prior to school. If you need to collect your child during class, please sign them out at the office and then collect 
them from their classroom. PA announcements are only made at specific times throughout the day to avoid  

disruption.  Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Premierôs Active April 2019             

Registrations are open at www.activeapril.vic.gov.au . 

This is a campaign to encourage Victorians to undertake 30 minutes of physical activity per day, during April. 

Once you sign up- every participant receives a range of great deals including- 

-10 free passes to your local swimming pool. 

-5 free dance lessons at a Dance Sport Victoria centre 

-1 hour free tennis court hire at Melbourne Park 

-Entry into the draw to win tickets to the 2020 Australian Open Tennis Finals 

-Discounted tickets for a range of local tourist and sporting centres. 

 

Absent from School? 

Please let your childôs classroom teacher or the office 

staff know if your child is absent for any reason. 

As soon as rolls are marked in the morning you will  

receive a text message if your child is absent without a 

reason. 

Asthma 

For those students with Asthma please ensure the school 
has a labelled Ventolin and spacer (if required) provided. 
We are unable to supply a reusable spacer for students at 
school. The school has purchased disposable spacers. If 
your child requires the use of a spacer please note an 
invoice will be sent home accordingly.  

Hats 

Please ensure your child/children have a bucket hat to 

wear for any outdoor activities.  Hats must be worn 

outside until May.  New hats can be purchased at 

Lowes. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=school+hats&view=detailv2&&id=DBD9648331B21494B69B08AC4425349779AA22EA&selectedIndex=142&ccid=7RRzSwQu&simid=608001554451924253&thid=OIP.Med14734b042ee8bd5834e6ca60274093H0
http://www.activeapril.vic.gov.au
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PLACE VALUE AND NUMBER 

4/5 HASTY/TONZING 

Over the past three weeks during Numeracy lessons we have been  

exploring 2, 3, 4 and 5 digit numbers. Maths activities in our  

classroom have focused on place value, rounding and using number 

lines. 

This week we made a large 0 - 100 number line from string. Students 

had to determine where to peg their number on the number line and 

give reasons as to why they put it there. They also had to work out 

where the half way point was on number lines that started and ended at 

different points. For example, what number would be marked at  

halfway on a number line starting at 50 and ending at 150? 

The children have enjoyed these óhands onô activities and have  

engaged in great discussions about how to solve these maths problems 
in different ways. 

 

 



Learners today  -  Leaders tomorrow éééé... Page 4 

 

 

BE YOUR BEST BE RESPECTFUL BE CO-OPERATIVE  

  

  

BE RESPONSIBLE 

 

 

 

CONTACT US:  5443 2501 

Principal:  

Julie Hommelhoff  

Assistant Principal:  

Jo Ryan 

Business Manager:  

Kristie Coates  

Leading Teachers:  

Paul Keller 

Specialist Coordinator: 

Anna Bertoncello 

Prep -2 Coordinator: 

Peter Millar 

3-6 Coordinator 

Donna Drum 

Social Worker:  

Gai Maddams 

School Council President 

Sonia Valli 

Parents and Friends President: 

Donna Rutherford 

Calendar of events: 

 

Monday 4th March - Year 3/4 Sovereign Hill 

Monday 11th March - Labour Day -  No school 

Thursday 14th March - Student Free day 

Friday 15th March - Student Free day 

Saturday 16th March -  Dahlia and Arts  

parade 

Monday 18th - 22nd March - Multi Cultural week 

Monday 1st - 4th April - Swimming - Whole school 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to Zali S, Eric M, Tin 

A, Charlotte A, Aye Moo K, Darcy H, 

Joshua S-D and Makaylah T. 

We hope you have/had an awesome 

day. 

 

Our school Facebook page is  live! 

View it for details about upcoming events and photos of whatôs 

happening around our school. 

NOTE: Families signed a release form in their enrolment pack 

to use student photos in promoting our school, however if you 

would like to opt-out of having your childôs photo / name in-

cluded in all Lightning Reef PS  Facebook events or  posts, 

please contact the office and let us know. 


